
Shoshone Municipal Water Joint Powers Board

Board Proceedings

Monday, February 11, 2019, 10:00 a.m.

A regular meeting of the Shoshone Municipal Water Joint Powers Board was held at its Water Treatment Plant, February 11, 2019.

           

PRESENT:
Bryan Lee, Craig Sorenson, Jim Mentock, Jim Hillberry, J.R. Gonzales,  

                                                                     and Roy Holm

                ABSENT:   Don Richards         



                ALSO PRESENT:  Craig Barsness, Dave Egan, and Susanne Swearingen
Chairman Lee called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.

Minutes

Chairman Lee asked for approval of the minutes of the January 14, 2019 board meeting. Craig Sorenson made a motion to approve the minutes of the January 14, 2019 meeting as printed.  Second by Jim Hillberry.  AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Sorenson, Mentock, Hillberry, Gonzales, and Holm.  NAY: none. Motion carried.

Bills

Chairman Lee asked for approval of the February 11, 2019 bills list totaling $28,870.79.  There was brief discussion regarding the bills.  Jim Mentock made a motion to approve the bills as listed.  Second by J.R. Gonzales. AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Sorenson, Mentock, Hillberry, Gonzales, and Holm.  NAY: none. Motion carried.

Public Comments

Chairman Lee asked for public comments.  There were no public comments.

Update on the Pipeline Relocation II project
· The Manager reported that as of last Wednesday, Frank Page, Morrison Maierle, had received lien releases, consent of surety, and other final paperwork from Wilson Brothers Construction. 
· Frank will finish reviewing all documents received and then will meet with the Manager on Wednesday to finalize the documents and pay Wilson Brothers the retainage due.
Chief Operator’s Report
· The Chief Plant Operator gave an overview of the Monthly Production Summary report and there was brief discussion regarding the report.
· Production for January was up 4% over December and 3% over last January. Chemical costs are again down due to higher quality water being treated.
· Overtime hours were higher due to employee bereavement coverage.

· Filter inspections last week revealed all filter materials look good with no changes over previous inspections.

· Bob Martin is here this week working on ongoing fine-tuning of SCADA/PLC programming.

· EPA correspondence has been delayed due to the recent government furlough. We expect to receive correspondence regarding any updates soon.

· Deaver had a leak, thus the higher usage numbers for this month. The Chief Pipeline Operator assisted Deaver personnel in finding and repairing the leak.
Chief Pipeline Operator’s Report

· The Manager reported that the Chief Pipeline Operator is on vacation.
· There has still been a significant amount of surging problems on the pipeline that appear to be related to valves at three different locations. Two have been corrected and the third will be resolved this week. We ran the pipeline manually this last weekend to keep the flow tight. PCS#4 is part of the problem.
Manager’s Report

· The Manager reported that WYO-STAR Interest for January is not in yet. December’s interest was 1.8677%. He anticipates the rate will again rise over 2% this month.

· Water use figures for January were up 3.3% over last January; for the fiscal year we are down 1/100 of 1%.  

· The preliminary budget will be presented at March’s board meeting.
· There will be an Employee Appreciation Dinner held on April 24th.
Other Business
There was no other business to report.

Adjourn

At 10:22 a.m., Craig Sorenson made a motion that the meeting be adjourned.  Second by Jim Hillberry.  AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Sorenson, Mentock, Hillberry, Gonzales, and Holm.  NAY: none. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned.

    
Attest:   

Chairman

Secretary


